
KIRKLEES COUNCIL 

 

(Off Street Parking Places) (No 2) Order 2022 

 

Carr Lane Car Park Slaithwaite 

 

Statement Of Reasons for proposing to make the Order 

 

 

The car park is currently signed as short stay but it has been reported to, and then observed 

by the Council, that vehicles are parking for longer than ideal.  Consequently to regulate the 

car park better it is proposed to introduce a 2 hours maximum stay restriction with no return 

within 2 hours between the hours of 8am and 6pm all days. 

 

This proposal will ensure that the car park is effectively used as it will ensure turnover of 

vehicles thus allowing spaces to be available for visitor and shoppers.  Long stay car parks 

are available elsewhere in Slaithwaite.  Effective use of this car park along with effective 

enforcement of the restrictions will support local businesses and the local economy. 


